
SnowGlobe to cut off Al Tahoe
Blvd. to locals
By Kathryn Reed

SnowGlobe is already irritating people and the loud bass that
permeates the otherwise tranquil night air of South Lake Tahoe
hasn’t even started.

A  section  of  Al  Tahoe  Boulevard,  one  of  the  major
thoroughfares in town, is going to be closed the better part
of the three days of the music festival.

“Just another issue that points out that the play fields are
not a suitable location for SnowGlobe,” a local resident told
Lake Tahoe News.

For some residents wanting to get to the post office, their
bank and the shops in the center at Al Tahoe and Highway 50,
it will mean driving seven miles or so out of their way.

Johnson Boulevard will be open.

Al Tahoe will be closed from the college entrance at Johnson
to Murietta Drive, the road leading to South Tahoe Public
Utility District.

This will be the first time in the seven-year history of the
controversial festival that the road has had restrictions.

Safety is being the reason given for the closure.

With people driving into crowds becoming almost a norm (the
latest incident happening today in Australia), the closure
will help prevent that from occurring. It’s only a chain link
fence that keeps people out. There are usually 10,000-plus
people at the ball fields each of the nights of the Dec. 29-31
event.
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An added benefit to the closure is pedestrian safety.

“In years past we have had some concerns with motorists up and
down Al Tahoe when SnowGlobe is letting out,” Police Chief
Brian Uhler told Lake Tahoe News. “There are big crowds of
people up and down Al Tahoe. The intersection with the college
is problematic.”

People versus vehicle issues are more of an issue at the end
of the night because most of the people leave at once, whereas
they trickle in.

The closure will be in place from 12:30pm to 12:30am on Dec.
29 and Dec. 30, with the closure being extended on the morning
of New Year’s Day to accommodate the concert lasting longer.

Those associated with the concert are also warning residents
to expect the sound to be an issue this year without snow on
the ground. The snow absorbs the bass. One thing neighbors can
be thankful about is the concert promoter didn’t get his way
with everything; he wanted one of the stages to be in Bijou
Community Park. That would have put the noise even closer to
residents.

However,  SnowGlobe  is  forcing  the  closure  of  Bijou  Park
starting Dec. 27. It will reopen Jan. 3, assuming things are
cleaned up faster than they were a year ago. Because Lake
Tahoe Community College doesn’t want much to do with this
event any more, the city has allowed this locals’ park to be
used by the promoter.


